STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 20th March 2018
PRESENT:
Chris Lacey (Chairman), Rob Hustwayte (Vice-Chairman), Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary), David Ames (Hon. Treasurer), Cliff Brooker, Gill Jenks, Rowena Walsh (from 8pm), Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
Andrew Bruce, David Harding
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 30th January 2018 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.  The meeting due to be held on 27th February was cancelled due to adverse weather conditions.
2. Matters Arising:  
a)  Jonathan Richardson would like to object to the new regulations from the EU regarding the use of halogen light bulbs.
ACTION:  To be discussed with Jonathan Richardson and Frank Jenks at the next meeting of the Council.
3. Annual General Meeting 26th March 2018:
A mistake was made with the printing of the Agenda.   It was agreed to let it stand – four members to be elected to the Council of Management.

ACTION:  An announcement to be made at the meeting (CL).
4. Present Season:

A Doll’s House had audiences of 68%.  This was a very problematic production.

Collaborators is not booking well at present.
5. Safety Backstage/Training:
All paperwork has now been completed and the register and training sessions will start from April.
A Stage Managers’ course will take place on 21st April.

6. Car Park:
All is in hand and this scheme will start shortly.  

ACTION:  Members to be issued with special identity cards (MW).
.
7. Diamond Jubilee 2019:
The budget for expenses, gifts etc. was agreed at £2,500.

The quote from Carr Taylor Vineyards for our “own label” wine was discussed and rejected.
ACTION:  Our Suppliers to be asked for a quote (MW).

ACTION:  Micro Breweries to be approached (RH).
Some members of the Council were not happy with the choice of Bannantynes for the Diamond Jubilee Lunch.

ACTION:  Book the lunch at the Powdermills Hotel (HD).

An update was given on news of a possible Royal visit.
8. Little Theatre Guild Conference September 2019:
This was discussed briefly.
9. American Exchange:

There was no news on this.

10. Any Other Business:
a)  Information to be obtained re. the law on data protection.  
ACTION:  Tim Wormley-Healing and Sally-Ann Lycett to be consulted (CL).
ACTION:  Membership forms need to be updated (HD/AB)
b) New keys have been cut for the front door of the building after an attack by vandals.

c) Repairs to the car park have nearly been completed. 
d) The Architect has been contacted re. planning permission for new signage.

e) ACTION:  Prices to be obtained for contactless card machines for the Box Office (MW).
f) ACTION:  Changes in procedures to be explained to Box Office staff (RW).

g) It was agreed to have a sale on 30th June to clear any excess in wardrobe and props.
h) It was agreed that an Assistant Director should be assigned to each production.
i) Problems with chaperones during the run of A Doll’s House have now been dealt with.
ACTION:  East Sussex County Council to be contacted (CL).

j)  It was agreed that the Ladies toilet should be renovated.

k) There was a discussion on the holding of last minute competitions held on Facebook; it was agreed that these are very likely to upset our regular and loyal customers.

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.25pm.

The Annual General Meeting will be held on Monday 26th March 2018 at the Stables Theatre.

The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 23rd April 2018. at the Stables Theatre.
CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:
